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SINCERE APOLOGIES FOR THE LATENESS 
OF THIS MONTHS NEWSLETTER.

BUT I AM JUST BACK FROM A WEEKS HOLIDAY.



Your new C.A.W Committee 2024 - 2025.

Nick Dodge 
Chair + Health & Safety Officer 
nickdodge@hotmail.com
07532 206823

Chris Gladwell 
Treasurer 
chris@chrisgladwell.co.ukchris@chrisgladwell.co.uk
07967 968556

Dave Frost 
Quartermaster 
daveyfrost@hotmail.co.uk
07485 425022

David Sadler 
Workshop Manager, + Tutors RepWorkshop Manager, + Tutors Rep
davidsadler0504@gmail.com
07966 303365

Morag Clark 
Events Co-ordinator Internal 
moragclarkms@gmail.com 
07484 313183

Pete Stubbs Pete Stubbs 
Webmaster/Magazine Editor 
webmaster4caw@gmail.com
07791 334925

Required: 

Website & Facebook Co-ordinator 
e.g. deals with non-member enquiries (was Dave C & Mary).

Teaching Co-ordinator (was Dave C). Teaching Co-ordinator (was Dave C). 

External Events Co-ordinator.

Volunteer role: Club Night Raffles.

Please advise the Secretary if you change your contact details.

Brian Hobbs 
Vice-Chair + Fundraising Officer  
brian.hobbs@mjmedical.com
07818 401590

Mary Murfin 
Secretary/Membership
marymurfin1@gmail.commarymurfin1@gmail.com
07790 986105

David Evans 
Shop Manager 
evans3518@outlook.com
07817 623336

Jonathan Nicholls 
DPA/CPA Officer DPA/CPA Officer 
jonathan.nicholls@sky.com
07786 015938

Rob Graham 
robgraham@gmail.com 
07966 651780

Jane Miners 
CaretakerCaretaker
Janeminers65@gmail.com 
07443 626984



Categories for Beginners, Novice, Intermediate and Advanced.

January - Box - Any turned item with a lid

February - Natural Edge Bowl - A turned bowl with a natural edge

March - Goblet - A drinking vessel with a stem

April - Open - Any turned item

May - Hollow Form - A hollow item where the inside has been turned blind

June  - Miniature & *Collaboration* A turned item that when June  - Miniature & *Collaboration* A turned item that when 
complete fits inside a 35mm film case *Collaboration* - see below

July - Toy - A turned item allowing you to use your imagination

August - Platter - A shallow plate, flat for at least 3/4 across the inside base

September - Bowl - A bowl turned from any wood

October - Decorated Turned Item - A turned item decorated in any way

November - Matching Pair - A pair of turned items of the same 
sizesize

December - Open, *Collaboration Trophy* & *Christmas Trophy*
Open - Any turned item *Collaboration Trophy* and *Christmas Trophy* 
see below

*Collaboration Trophy* in June and December - An item 
undertaken by 2 or more members from different categories: 
Junior, Beginner, Novice, Intermediate and Advanced (Guild)

*Christmas Trophy**Christmas Trophy*
'AN OBJECT WITH WHEELS' is this years Christmas Trophy competition,  
For which there can only be one winner.
At least part made on a lathe. - All entries will be put to the test!!!

Turner Of The Year (TOTY)
Runs from November to October



ADVANCED CATEGORY

Gold Medal to Nick Dodge

Joint Silver Medal to Mike Hosking

 & Pete Stubbs

Medal winners for April 2024
‘OPEN’  



INTERMEDIATE CATEGORY

Medal winners for April 2024
‘OPEN’   

Silver Medal to Morag Clark

Gold Medal to John Bray

Bronze Medal to Dave Frost



NOVICE CATEGORY

Silver Medal to Rob Graham

Medal winners for April 2024
‘OPEN’ 

Gold Medal to Marten Holmes

Bronze Medal to Brian Hobbs



Gold Medal to Kim Hicken

Silver Medal to Mel Grigg

BEGINNER CATEGORY

Medal winners for April 2024
‘OPEN’ 



Club Nights.

Our demonstration this month was a talk. 
A MARITIME DISASTER
by David Harris

 

 



Unfortunately, I was not present at this 
months meeting and so I am unable to 
comment, but here are some pictures 
emailed to me from the man himself.



Club Nights

Demo Days

DEMO NIGHT
S.

Usually held tw
ice a year. 

We invite profe
ssional 

turners from ac
ross the 

country to com
e 

to the club and
 demonstrate.

May
Hollow Forms with Mike Hosking.
TOTY: Hollow Form (A hollow item where the inside has been 
turned blind).
June
Boxes with Ron Ashenden.
Boxes with Ron Ashenden.TOTY: Miniature, (A turned item that when 
complete fits inside a 35mm film case).
And Collaboration, (An item undertaken by 2 or 

more members from different categories).

Upcoming Events. Club Nights.

Banking de
tails 

We now ba
nk with Nat

West, Truro
.

The club ac
count detai

ls are:

NAT WEST
, TRURO

 
For membe

rship paym
ents, etc pl

ease use:

52-41-3152-41-31
45336644

For 100 Clu
b BACS pa

yments ple
ase use:

52-41-31
45336636



I started by measuring the swing 
of my lathe and then adding the 
distance of the rails to that.
 
Then I started to cut out 2 circles,
after which - I removed both centres.

I then sized 2 blocks of wood
one thicker than the other for
my fixing point.

And cut grooves into the 
larger block to fit my rails.

So, in an effort to encourage someone (anyone!) to contribute
I have filled the space with my latest project - a DIY lathe support.

Well, it looks like it’s going to be an empty page again

READERS CONTRIBUTIONS
If you have anything to contribute, please contact me at 

webmaster4caw@gmail.com



The block was then drilled out to fit a bolt and handle that I had lying
around from an old tool rest.



I then cut out a slot for my base
to fit into my circle.

And marked out the positions 
of my sliders

These were cut out and the remaining wood glued to the lower ring.



The runners that I made earlier are
then given slots via a router.

And the wheels attached to each
of them.

For my wheels, I was lucky enough to find these girls skates on 
Facebook marketplace for £5



And then the base is fitted into the slot in the circles

The slider/wheels assemblies are then fitted into the slots made earlier 
using bolts and wingnuts.



And here it is fitted to the lathe.

However, as you may be able to see from the picture, 
when I placed a part turned vase in the support to check it, 
the top wheel did not reach and the bottom remained unsupported 

so..........



......Back to the drawing board.

I fitted a bolt into the base to take a 4th slider (I did not have room to
run a bolt straight through and so I glued the bolt in place as shown in 
the picture.



And here it is running.

A longer slider was made for the top
slot to enable the top wheel to reach.
(Badly made but serviceable slot in
this slide - the router slipped!)



The club are extremely lucky 
to have the facilities that we have.

The club has benefitted from 25 years of relatively 
free premises. However, in the next two 

years this will come to an end.

It’s time to pay our way. 

The site is undergoing redevelopment and we 
have been offered the opportunity to stay on 

favourable terms, but:favourable terms, but:

We must buy our own building

Fit it out

Move in

And this costs!

AWPIG’S 
ARE SEEKING YOUR VOTE!!

The chief PIG AWPIG has asked me to
present a case for your attention



The club are extremely lucky 
to have the facilities that we have.So what is/are AWPIGS?

AWPIG’S 
ARE SEEKING YOUR VOTE!!

The Alternative Woodturning Premises 
Investigation Group. 

A “home grown” group of members seeking:

Your expertise to help find grants and funding.

Your experience as to the what the club should 
seek to provide members.

Your vote.Your vote.

We would welcome co-opted members to join 
the AWPIG’S committee to ensure the future of this 

amazing club.



The club are extremely lucky 
to have the facilities that we have.

TO ENSURE THE FUTURE OF THIS AMAZING 
INTERGENERATIONAL FACILITY, 

(members between the ages of 12 to 80+).

TO RAISE FUNDS TO PAY FOR THE FUTURE.

TO MAKE SURE WE ARE HERE FOR OTHERS 
IN THE NEXT MILLENNIUM.

YOU REALLY SHOULD VOTE FOR THEM....... YOU REALLY SHOULD VOTE FOR THEM....... 

AWPIG’S 
ARE SEEKING YOUR VOTE!!



The club are extremely lucky 
to have the facilities that we have.

BECAUSE  YOU  WON'T 
LIKE  THIS  LOT  WHEN 
THEY  GET  ANGRY!



Come and buy from 
YOUR shop

We’ve got everything 
you need to make
fine wood shavings





Club Clothing:

Polo shirts        
Sweatshirts      
Full zip fleece   
Full zip smocks 

Baseball caps    

£12.50 + VAT
£15.50 + VAT
£19.95 + VAT
£40.00 + VAT

£9.00   + VAT 
If you wish to order any of the above,(which include 
embroidery). Please email susanbutler29@hotmail.com 



The club are extremely lucky 
to have the facilities that we have.

CHECK

SPEED

 But speed is one of them

The last thing we want is for our 
members to put our lease at risk 

by not following these simple requests.

There are very few things that Wheal Jane ask 
of us,

the speed limits 
on site

PLEASE
DONT FORGET



ONCE AGAIN

If you 
made it this far

Thanks for 
reading and 

see you next month.


